NARPO Pensions Report April 2024
The Police Pension Board meeting was held on the 11thSeptember 2024.
As usual a majority of the meeting was taken up with the ‘McCloud remedy’ the main issues was in relation to Remedy Settlement Statements, they are being sent out in phases, starting with those who are about to retire, then those who have already retired especially those who left on ill health pensions as they may find that they may have not taken the most financially beneficial pension when they retired, especially if they took their legacy pension.
Serving officers are also receiving the RSS’s if they have less than three months before they retire, however these too are causing much consternation as officers are struggling to find financial advice and guidance from people with a good knowledge of police pensions, neither NARPO or the Federation are permitted to give financial advice. Many officers are aware that if they revert to their legacy pension, it is likely that they will have to make some contribution repayments.
Tax implications are causing the greatest concern, again there is little advice available, the HMRC seem to keep moving the goal post.
I have asked that the force provide some clear messages out to those affected by McCloud.
There are still issues between the force and XPS in relation to McCloud, the force is adamant that they have complied with all of the requirements placed on them for sharing information.
I was not able to attend the XPS meeting on the 16th of September 24, as they changed the date at short notice, and I was working.
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